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	City of Long Beach

Working Together to Serve
	Memorandum

Councilmember 

Patrick O’Donnell

4th District



	Date:
	May 11, 2010

	To:
	Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

	From:
	Councilmember Patrick O’Donnell, Fourth District 

	Subject:
	Item NB 18- Alcoholic Beverage Control License- Target Corporation- 2270 North Bellflower Blvd. 


I request that the City of Long Beach impose the following conditions for the person-to-person and premise-to-premise transfer of an ABC license to Target Corporation, doing business as Target T0195, as follows:

1. Sales, service alcoholic beverages shall take place during normal business hours.  

2. No single-serving liquor or 40-ounce alcoholic beverages may be sold on premises.  

3. No alcoholic beverages shall be consumed on the subject property or adjacent to the licensed premises under the control of the licensee, not licensed by ABC for such sales.

4. All beverages offered for sale at the premises shall be displayed and available for convenient inspection and purchase within the premises by the general public.

5. The petitioner(s) shall be responsible for maintaining free of litter the premises and the area adjacent to the licensed premise over which they have control, including the back of the property facing residences.  

6. Any graffiti painted or marked upon the premises or on any adjacent area under the control of the licensee shall be removed or painted over within 24 hours of being applied. Graffiti shall be painted in a uniform color of the building.  

7. To prevent loitering and other criminal activities exterior payphones are prohibited. 

8. Petitioners shall maintain security cameras extended to 200 feet or to the property line and make them available to the Long Beach Police Department upon request.  

9. Petitioner(s) shall regularly police the area under their control in an       effort to prevent loitering of persons about the premises.
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